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INFORMATION BULLETIN 
 

Bulletin #: I2021-097 

Date:  Dec. 16, 2021 

To: Ontario Soccer; District Membership, ORA and Associate Members 

CC:  Ontario Soccer Board of Directors, Staff 

From:  Johnny Misley, Chief Executive Officer   

Subject:  Update: Government of Ontario clarifies new capacity limits at indoor sport and 

recreation facilities  

 
Ontario Soccer continues to work in consultation with the Government of Ontario, through the 
Ministry of Heritage, Sport, Tourism and Culture Industries as we communicate important 
government directives and updates related to the current global pandemic. 
 
The Government of Ontario announced on Dec. 15, 2021 that it is introducing new public health 
measures, in response to the recent status of the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
As part of those changes, effective Dec. 18, 2021 at 12:01 a.m. the Government of Ontario will 
introduce a 50 per cent capacity limit to indoor sports and recreational fitness venues with a 
capacity of 1,000 or more patrons.  
   
Ontario Soccer has reviewed the new details with the Ministry of Heritage, Sport, Tourism and 
Culture Industries and confirmed the interpretation for sport.  
 
The new capacity limits are only applicable to spectators. The limits on participants and facility 
staff remain unchanged.  
 
Ontario Soccer has updated the Return to Play Guide and the changes can be found on page 6 of 
the Guide.  
 
How do I stay connected to Ontario Soccer?  
 
For further information please refer to the latest bulletins on the COVID-19 Updates page, which 
has all the latest information from Ontario Soccer, as well as resources for your members. Please 
consider placing a dedicated link to the COVID-19 Updates on the homepage on your website.  
 

https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1001352/all-ontarians-18-eligible-for-covid-19-booster-appointments-at-three-month-interval
https://www.ontariosoccer.net/page/show/5787197-ontario-soccer-return-to-play-guide
https://www.ontariosoccer.net/page/show/5697170-covid-19-updates
https://www.ontariosoccer.net/page/show/5697170-covid-19-updates
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If you have not subscribed to our weekly e-Newsletter, Subscribe to INSIDE THE 18. Follow us on 
Twitter, Facebook, Instagram and YouTube.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Patty Forbes, Director, Administration.  

https://www.ontariosoccer.net/newsletter
https://twitter.com/OntarioIsSoccer
https://www.facebook.com/OntarioIsSoccer/
https://www.instagram.com/ontario_soccer
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCQWRAQWjOj39SyyiSEmSiPA
mailto:pforbes@ontariosoccer.net

